
This year, participants of our annu-
al meeting will be provided our
annual report. It outlines the key

fundamental issues relevant to the oper-
ation of the Cooperative. This month,
we also are using these pages to convey
much of the information. We hope you
find this information beneficial.
Financials

From a financial standpoint, your
Cooperative had a very good year in
2013. Electric sales revenues totaled
$11,868,613, which was just slightly
higher than the previous year, but 2012
was an exceptional irrigation season
year. The total cost of electric service
for the year was $11,450,158, leaving a
sub-total electric margin of $418,455.
Adding in interest and the additional
revenue, which came from our one-half
ownership of the propane business,
Montana Energy Alliance, our total net
margins for the year ended at $987,022.
At the end of the year, your Cooperative
had $46,961,635 in total utility plant.
Total kilowatt-hour sales for the year
amounted to 159,527,757, which is
about equal to 2012, but significantly
higher than the prior five years. The end
result is that your Cooperative is in a
very strong financial position. 
Plant Additions

During the calendar year we installed
621 new poles. A portion of these were
the result of approximately 2,730 poles
that were tested during the year, of
which approximately 10 percent were
rejected and staked for replacement. We
plan to continue to test poles each year
so that the entire system is tested once
every 15 years. Some of the major proj-
ects completed during the year included
a rebuild of approximately two miles of
overhead three-phase line along
Carrigan Lane just south of Dillon, a re-
conductor project near Grant, total
replacement of the underground single-
phase power line in the town of
Bannack, and approximately two miles
of three-phase line replacement west of

Melrose. In the Whitehall service terri-
tory, we completed a one-mile Jefferson
Acres underground project; and in the
Townsend area we completed a two-
mile overhead to underground project
in the Lump Gulch area, and a two-mile
overhead three-phase line replacement
project along Flynn Lane. The linemen
have stayed very busy taking on these
major capital projects, in addition to
continuing to take care of the normal
routine maintenance projects. 
Member Services

Being involved with and giving back to
our membership is a very important part
of who we are as a cooperative. Every
year we do what we can by donating time
and money to help our members, and to
make our communities better. 

2013 was a very good year for our
energy-efficiency programs. Working
with Bonneville Power Administration,
we used our time and resources to help
our members save an estimated
1,162,813 kilowatt hours. At six cents
per kilowatt hour, that is $69,768. We
also paid $124,326 in rebates to our
members for energy-efficiency projects. 

VEC has a long commitment to pro-
viding educational opportunities to our
membership. In 2013 we funded, or
helped fund, a broad variety of educa-
tional opportunities that included schol-
arships, educational travel and direct
contributions to education foundations.
In total, we provided more than
$40,000 in education opportunities last
year. The funding for this comes from
unclaimed capital credits, which if not
used in this fashion for educational pur-
poses must be forwarded to the State of
Montana.

At the heart of rural communities are
volunteer, economic development and
charitable organizations. These types of
organizations provide valuable services
to their communities, but often operate
with limited funding. In 2013, VEC
donated nearly $4,000 to a wide variety
of organizations. In the past we have
donated to museums, county fairs and

Energy Share of Montana. One of our
longtime commitments has been to the
15 rural volunteer fire departments in
our service territory. 
The Future

The next couple of years will be very
busy for the staff here at VEC. As indi-
cated above, we have a plan in place for
testing approximately 2,700 poles dur-
ing the coming year. These will be test-
ed in the Townsend and Whitehall serv-
ice areas. Rejected poles will be sched-
uled for replacement. We also plan to
complete the total rebuild of the power
lines in the town of Lima, rebuild
approximately two miles of overhead
three-phase line north of Bannack, and
convert approximately three miles of
single-phase line to three-phase line
southeast of Glen. The largest and most
expensive project we are taking on is
the replacement of our existing meter-
reading equipment. The project will
take the next two years to complete,
and will greatly improve our efficiency
both in the billing process and in trou-
bleshooting of outages, among other
benefits.

As part of our power supply with the
Bonneville Power Administration
(BPA), we continue to see efforts by
special interest groups to impact the
low cost of our current energy. More
specifically, fish mitigation dam
removal altogether and the Columbia
River Treaty issues. We must continue
to work through our associations to
minimize or eliminate those adverse
efforts. 

You, the members, have a very good
group of employees representing your
interests. We are here for one purpose
— to serve you. Please contact any of
us for any concerns you may have.
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VIGILANTE ELECTRIC COOPERATIVE

P.O. Box 1049, Dillon, MT 59725-1049
(406) 683-2327 or (800) 221-8271

Web site: www.vec.coop
E-mail: contact@vec.coopOWNED BY THOSE WE SERVE

Rollie Miller
General Manager

Dean Peterson
Board President

A Joint Message from Your Board President and General Manager

2014 Vigilante Electric Annual Report
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RURAL MONTANA
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Came from here: Was spent here:
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ASSETS

LIABILITIES

Trustees: President Dean Peterson, Vice President Dean Hanson, Secretary/Treasurer Sharon

Lasich, Tom Helm, Andy Johnson, Don Jones, Allen Martinell, Jim Petersen, Norm Tebay

General Manager, Rollie Miller


